
Board of Mayor and Aldermen Meeting 
Monday, October 21, 2013 

Municipal Building - Court Room 
 

(1) Call to Order:  The Board of Mayor and Aldermen met in regular session on 
Monday, October 21, 2013; in the Municipal Building Court Room at 7:00 
p.m.  Mayor John Holden presided. The meeting opened with prayer by 
Alderman Bart Williams.  Mayor Holden noted all Aldermen were present.  

 
(2) Approval of Minutes:  Minutes of the October 7, 2013 meeting were 

approved on a motion by Alderman Bart Williams, followed by a second 
from Alderwoman Jewell Horner. The motion passed approving the minutes.       

                                        
(3) Unfinished Business:  There was no unfinished business. 

 
 

(4) New Business:   
 

 a. Attorney Invoice. 
 
Mayor Holden presented an invoice from the City Attorney’s office to be 
approved for payment. The September 1, 2013 through September 30, 2013 
totaling $9,768.75 was presented.  Alderman Bart Williams made a motion to 
approve the payment, with a second by Alderman Bob Kirk. The motion passed 
by full Board approval. 
 
 

   b. Bids – Greg Williams, Purchasing Agent. 
 

No bids were presented. 
 
 

Report from Alderman and Alderwomen: 
 
Alderman Bob Kirk: Complimented Street Department for the house demolition on 
McGaughey Street. 
 
Alderman Bart Williams: reported various citizen complaints and his personal observations. 
These included: Horner Road remains the only unpaved road in the City, and potentially placing 
a street traffic at this location, because there is no stop sign at the intersection of Horner Road 
into South Main Avenue, and that an individual is lodging under the bridge on South Main 
Avenue. Mayor Holden noted that it would be reported to the police department for them to 
investigate. 
 
Alderman Terry Glover: No report. 
 



Alderman Kevin Chaney: No report. 
 
Alderwoman Jewell Horner: Reminded the public of the upcoming Special Olympics Bowling 
events in November 2013.   
 
Alderman Dennis Moody: Offered a courtesy reminder for the City’s annual leaf removal 
service that will run from November to January 2014.  
 
Alderwoman Joan Wyatt: No report. 
 
Alderman Robert Taylor, Jr.: Offered a thank you to the Street Department for their clean-up 
on upper Finley Road. 
 
Communications from the Mayor:  
 

- Announced that the Street resurfacing project will begin this week. 
- Provided an updated handout to the Alderman Board regarding the status of City grants. 
- Gave an update to several recent critical Dyersburg Police responses.  Mayor Holden paid 

tribute to the professional and expedient responses of the Department.    
 
With no further business the meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m. 
              
                             ___________________________ 

                        John Holden, Mayor 
___________________________ 
Robert C. Jones, City Recorder 
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